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MINUTES OF MEETING

Garthdee Community Council

Inchgarth Community Centre Tuesday 14th MARCH 2017 at 7pm
1 Attendance & Apologies

Ross Campbell (Chair); Irene Buchan; Wilma Allan; Arthur Allan; Rab Murchie; Paul O’Connor; Andy Murray; Lee McCann (Evening Express), Karen Rennie (CCLO), Uche Egbue (RGU representative) David McDonald.  Members of the public.

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor Angela Taylor; Councillor Ian Yuill, Councillor Gordon Townsend, Catherine Little.
2 Approval of previous Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held 14th February were e-mailed previous to the meeting, and circulated on paper. One amendment - Dave McDonald had issued an apology for absence at last meeting.

Minutes were proposed by Arthur and seconded by Rab. The minutes were approved.

3 Police Report

No police were present.
4 Councillors Report

No councillors were present.

5 Correspondence 

Ross has been experiencing difficulty with email system, also noting that Garthdee CC emails cannot be accessed from work computer anymore. Ross offered to send round correspondence on request, but Irene circulated and discussed correspondence received by her which included the following:
5.1 Travelling around Aberdeen after the AWPR opens (consultation paper);
5.2 Email from Tanita Addario (Recycling Officer for Aberdeen City Council);
5.3 Email from Colin MacKenzie via Paul O’Connor  - Community Council Insurance;
5.4 Minutes of Ashley & Broomhill Community Council meetings
5.5 Community Transport Group (Wed 29th March) taking viewpoints from around the City (challenge to Firstbus);
5.6 Stagecoach buses – Bluebird fare rate (price changes);

5.7 Email from Ambulance Service;

6 Presentation by Tanita Addario (Recycling Officer for Aberdeen City Council)
Noting there is going to be a change to the waste collection service. Distribution of new waste bins will be carried out in phases. The Council are trying to increase recycling in Aberdeen City and shire. Currently 38% of materials are being recycled – aim to increase this. Bins will have recycling stickers attached so that items for recycling can be easily identified. A narrower bin will be distributed for general waste. 70,000 properties will be affected by the roll out. Photos of the new Altens Waste Recycling Plant were handed round. The facility will provide for hand and machine sorting. 

Questions put to council members. Paul asked is machines could sort glass from cardboard (it was noted that the facility could of this by use of weights and lasers). Rab asked if black plastic could be recycled (it was noted that black plastic could be recycled under the new system). Paul asked about sanctions and punishments for those who do not implement or comply with recycling. Will there be a way of monitoring residents? (Noted that City Council do write out to “bad neighbours” and waste collectors can refuse to collect refuse if non-compliant, but currently there is no enforcement to comply. Rab suggesting that more should be done to combat the route of the waste i.e. targeting manufacturers, taxing glass consumption. Ross suggesting that more should be to assist with recycling now i.e. remove padlocks on communal recycling bins, increase the level of recycling bins around the city (not just general waste bins). Ross also asking if the new bins will be recyclable (Tanita unsure, but will find out). 

Details of when your area will be targeted will be available online. More information can be found online at www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/wasteandrecycling or by emailing wasteandrecycling@aberdeencity.gov.uk 
You can also telephone 03000 200 292 or go on facebook at www.facebook.com/recycleforaberdeen 

7 Annual Accounts
Karen Rennie confirmed that the annual accounts were lodged on time, and were acceptable. They will simply need to be signed off, and this should be done by next month’s meeting.
8 AOCB

8.1 Paul reported on multiple matters including;

8.1.1 Closure of bowling green and tennis court. Paul noting that Council removed funding of £2,500 for grass cutting that resulted in the bowling green having to close. Paul had put forward an alternative proposal, but this was rejected by the Council at the time. There are now developers looking to swoop down on the plot. Paul stating that local Councillors should not use the development of Garthdee land as a political issue. Noting that there was a motion before Council on Wednesday 15th March.

8.1.2 Paul proposing that 50% of capital receipts should go back into the Garthdee Community fund. Greenland in Garthdee should not be sold off to investors to the disadvantage of the residents in Garthdee.
8.1.3 Nominations are still open for the spirit of the community awards on 30th June, until end March.  Around 20 nominations so far. A form is available online at www.inchgarth.org, from Inchgarth reception, Inchgarth Facebook site etc. – please nominate people who have made a difference, volunteered, achieved something special etc.

8.2 Ross advised that this would be his last full meeting as Chair. Work and personal commitments have increased, so it was the right time to step aside and let someone else take over. Ross indicated that his time as Chair has been rewarding and informative. Ross has served as Chair for almost 1 year, and was elected to chair at around the same time as he moved to Garthdee. A vote of thanks was given. Ross will continue to attend the monthly meetings and help out as and when he can. Nominations will be taken next month to determine new leadership.

Meeting closed with a vote of thanks to the Chair

Next Meeting – 14th March, 7pm
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